OAKDALE TOWN BOARD MEETING MINUTES

The regular meeting of the Oakdale Town Board was called to order by Chairman Jerry Bloom on Monday, May 13th, 2019 at 7:00 p.m.  Chairman Bloom, Supervisor Tiber, Supervisor Dechant, Clerk Wilson and Treasurer Betthauser were present.  

The Pledge of Allegiance was recited. 

Ben Johnson presented contracting services provided by Brickl Bros including design, general contracting/management and putting projects out for bids along with necessary postings.  Discussion of construction management fees as well as additional fee of percentage of costs.  Combined tentative minimum of these fees would be about $32,000.  Some discussion of shed layout / dimensions, approximate cost of only shed construction costs without other services somewhere in the ballpark figure of $30,000.

Motion by Dechant, seconded by Tiber, to approve the minutes of the previous Town Board meeting held on April 8th, 2019.  All ayes.  Motion carried.

Motion by Bloom, seconded by Dechant, to accept the Treasurer’s report as presented.  All ayes.  Motion carried.

Motion by Tiber, seconded by Dechant, to accept the Clerk’s report as presented.  All ayes.  Motion carried.

Sealcoating projects discussed and listed as follows:
3109 ft – Grosbeak Rd - $11,615.83
2522 ft – Julep Rd - $8,326.74
6764 ft – Ivanhoe Rd - $25,859.18
For a total of $45,801.75 with Fahrner

Double sealcoating on Grover Rd was discussed as well – the bid from Farhner was $36,606.96/mile  and the bid from Scott Construction was $38,378.00/mile.  Total cost of double sealcoating with the cheapest bid – Fahrner was $59,918.32.

Motion by Tiber, seconded by Dechant, to proceed with both double and single 2019 summer sealcoating projects with Fahrner in the amount of $105,720.07.

Motion by Dechant, seconded by Bloom, to approve payment of bills as presented.  All ayes.  Motion carried.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Reorganization of Highway wages discussed.  Patrolman Finucan’s salary is significantly lower than Monroe County Highway workers are being paid.  Chairman Bloom asks proposes matching the Monroe County Highway worker wage of $26.83/hr for Patrolman Finucan with retroactive pay for 2019 at a rate of $23.77/hr thru May 13th as well as Part-time Highway Plowing labor increased to $18.50/hr, seconded by Tiber.  All ayes.  Motion carried. 

Upcoming WTA meeting at Club 16 discussed.

Correspondence discussed.  

Motion by Tiber, seconded by Dechant, to adjourn.  All ayes.  Meeting adjourned 8:25p.m.

Alex E. Wilson
Oakdale Town Clerk  
